
Ways & Means Member Day Remarks – Congressman Mike Kennedy (UT-03)  

Thank you, Mr. Chairman, for organizing this Member Day and for leading the charge to craft 
what President Trump has called “One Big Beautiful Bill” or “B-three”. Your vision and 
leadership will be critical as we work to extend tax relief for workers, families, and 
businesses while reigniting our nation’s economic engine.  

President Trump’s Tax Cuts and Jobs Act was a monumental step forward for our economy. 
It lowered taxes for hardworking Americans, created a surge in business investment, and 
increased opportunities for families across the country. Many of the key provisions of this 
historic law are set to expire, and we cannot allow the progress we have made to unravel.  

It is imperative that we extend these tax cuts as soon as possible to provide the stability 
and certainty that American families and businesses need to plan, grow, and thrive. Acting 
now ensures that we avoid unnecessary economic disruptions and solidify the foundation 
for sustained prosperity.  

At the same time, we must honor President Trump’s vision by ensuring this eKort remains 
truly “beautiful.” That means cutting away any unnecessary complexity or provision that 
does not directly serve American taxpayers. A clean, focused, and eKective approach will 
deliver the maximum benefit to the American people and ensure this relief is felt where it is 
needed most. 

Equally important addressing the growing challenge of mandatory spending. Without 
reform, programs such as Medicaid will continue to drain our fiscal resources, limiting our 
ability to invest in key priorities. These programs are riddled with unchecked and 
unnecessary spending that diminishes their eKectiveness and severely jeopardizes their 
financial sustainability. This bill provides a critical opportunity to cut wasteful spending and 
improve program eKiciency. 

Mr. Chairman, President Trump is counting on us to deliver results, and so are the 
American people. Let’s make his “One Big Beautiful Bill” a reality by extending his tax cuts, 
refining the system, eliminating wasteful spending, and doubling down on economic 
policies that work for our country. 

Thank you for your leadership, and I look forward to working with you and this committee to 
achieve these critical goals.  

 


